
‘Charlie’s Bridge’ 

 

 

Recently, Cumbria County Council has completed a new bridle bridge over the 

River Wampool at Kirkbride. Local demand has led to the new bridge that provides 

a useful link to the local network of paths. This is the second project that has been 

run in partnership with the Parish Council to develop and improve the public rights 

of way in the parish. The first saw the surfacing and drainage of routes to the South 

of the village and was made possible, like this one with the support of the local 

landowners.  

The photograph above shows one of the landowners at the Wampool Bridge and 

her 25 year old horse ‘Charlie’ that the bridge has been name after. 

 


